
June 10, 2025 

Present: Mike Kratzke, David Helgerson, Mark Haarstick, Hans Hanson and Stephanie Blomberg 

Visitors: Bryan Soland, David Blomberg and Scott McCall.  

Dora township board met for the monthly meeting at the CDH/Vergas fire hall meeting 
room in Vergas, MN. 

Meeting was called to order by Mike Kratzke at 7:00pm 

Pledge of Allegiance was said. 

The minutes for the May meeting were read. David moved to accept the minutes, Mark 
seconded the motion, motion passed. 

Much discussion on issues with extra traffic to/from the gravel pit on 415th St after 
purchase by RJ Zavarel. Homeowner on 415th shared about what he has seen. There is 
an exponential increase in truck traffic. The county isn’t involved in any way with 
permits, the homeowner will check with MPC and Stephanie will check with the lawyer 
and see what our options are, if any.  

Discussion on speed limit on Meyer Beach Rd. David made a motion to place a 25 mph 
yellow sign on top of hill by the intersection of Hill & Valley. Mark seconded, motion 
passed. 

David made motion to place School Bus Ahead sign on 430th at top of hill, due to the 
spot at the bottom of the hill were the bus stops not being visible to drivers from the top 
of the hill. Mark seconded, motion passed. 

A letter will be sent to Jeff Wellna, at 32309 Rosewood Dr E, giving permission to have 
Arvig bore a line under Rosewood Dr E to run a propane line from his property at 32309 
to his property at 32310, with the condition that utility lines will be marked ahead of 
time. Mark made the motion, David seconded, motion passed.  

Treasurer’s Report was given and placed on file until audit. 

David gave a report on CDH-Vergas Fire, Dent Fire and Perham EMS. After the 
reorganization meeting, David is now chair. Last year there were a record number of 
calls, but there have been fewer than 10 calls up to May 19th. Dent Fire will have senior 
member retiring, which causes concern that there will be more pressure on CDH-Vergas. 
Perham EMS didn’t have a meeting but it’s director sent a letter about their new sprint 
vehicles. There has been 1% increase in calls and prices for most response calls will be 
increased. 



Weed tour was set for June 30th, starting at 7:30 am at Mike’s. Mark made motion, David 
seconded, motion passed. 

Mark reported that mowing will be done by July 4th and Lowell is dust-guarding on 
Bylanders and Lands End. We’re waiting on the county for sand sealing on 410th St.  

Mark made motion to approve Nicholas Thomes’ driveway at 410th St. David seconded. 
Deposit of $250 will be returned. 

Mark made motion to contact RJ Zavaral to load township gravel on Stenger’s land and 
then look at other options if RJ Zavarel is no longer an option. David seconded, motion 
passed. 

Monthly meeting for July was changed to July 8th at 7pm. Mark made motion, David 
seconded, motion passed. 

Mark moved to adjourn meeting, David seconded the motion, meeting adjourned at 
8:40pm.  

 

Stephanie Blomberg, Clerk    Michael Kratzke, Chairman 

 

 ______________________   _________________________ 


